
FACULTY SENATE PARKING ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Monday, November 28, 2016 24, 2016 
Engineering II, Conference Room 312 

12:00 – 1:10 pm 
Meeting Minutes 

 
 

Meeting Attendees: 
Ahmad Elshennawy 
Marcella Farina 
Donna Frazee 
Ron Piccolo 
Bari Hofman-Ruddy (by phone) 
Vicki Loerzel (by phone) 
Tim Ravich (by phone) 
Manuel Rivera (by phone) 
Curt Sawyer 
 
Guests: 
Lee Kernek, Facilities & Safety 
José Vázquez, Environmental Health & Safety 
Montel Watson, Resource Management 
Bill Martin, Facilities Planning & Construction 
Krishna Singh, Parking Services 

 

MAIN DISCUSSION 

1. Approval of Minutes: Moved (Loerzel), Seconded (Frazee). Unanimous approval 

2. Safety Concerns Update 

a. Bike Paths and Lanes:  This is part of the campus development agreement with Orange 
Co., DOT, UCF and others.  Bike paths are being established from Orange Co., through 
the campus and to Seminole Co.  UCF has given additional property for the lanes and 
paying funding and utilities (street lighting on Alafaya side) and there will be a new 
‘landing pad’ for the bike path.  As roads are improved on campus, bike lanes will be 
added/improved.  The League of American Bicyclists evaluate and recognize bicycle 
friendly universities and communities.  UCF may consider applying for the Bronze level, 
but need a university level person to oversee and complete the application form.  Yes, 
student involvement and projects would be welcomed. (Kerneck, Watson and Martin) 

b. Golf cars: We do not meet the requirements for a golf cart community.  A draft policy 
(standards/safety operation; requirements to identify and registration; and training) is 
under development.  Stakeholder groups will be involved with the policy development.  
Gym carts and agriculture vehicles are to be used only by utilities personnel.  Eventually, 
UCF will move away from golf carts, utility vehicles and others. (Vazquez) 

3. Parking Fees (staggered fee schedule):  Faculty are paying for the ability to park closer to 
the buildings (dedicated locations near the main buildings).  Adjuncts can move up to buy 
‘B’ permits as of next year (July 1).  Option: faculty can cut $60 and raise staff parking fees 
$60. (Singh) 

  



4. HEV Charging Stations:  Currently we have 3 units from which to pull data from.  The 
suggested fee per hour is $1.50 for the first 4 hours (4 hour time limit).  According to the 
UCF accountant, this will allow us to break even on usage charges at the end of the year.  
Currently, we are pulling energy off the utility grid and will have to pay the monies back.  
The fee is to recover our costs.  With increased need and desire to improve the ‘urban 
footprint’ – the plan is to purchase additional units (about $10,000 for 3 units). (Singh) 

 
NEXT MEETING 

TBA: Monday, Engineering II, Room 310. 12:00 – 1:00pm 

 
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 1:10 PM 

 

 


